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Background
On March 29, 2011, the Finance Committee requested a review
of the Facilities Capital Envelope to determine whether any of the
proposed projects were being undertaken on buildings which
might potentially be declared surplus in the next few years. The
review was undertaken focusing on the projects listed for 2011
and 2012.

The planning methodology utilized to develop the Building and
Facility Capital budget consists of a three step process:

Firstly, the needs are categorized into a database for
integration in the Section’s Five-Year Building
Conservation Plan (Appendix 1);
 
Secondly, immediate needs are assessed in further detail
and ranked based on the priority rating criteria (Appendix
2). The priority chart lists ten levels of importance ranging from projects which must be undertaken
due to health and life safety issues, to projects that can potentially be postponed without affecting
operations;
 
The last step incorporates a risk management approach to quantify the risk impact of a project
deferral based on the likelihood of failure and related consequences.

Once the needs have been identified and prioritized, a multi-year capital plan is developed. Throughout the
year, certain projects scheduled for future years may require immediate attention due to unforeseen
circumstances or system failures. The plan is then readjusted accordingly.

The projects selected for 2011 are listed on Pages 19-23 of the Capital Budget section of the binder. A copy
of these pages is attached to this report for ease of reference. The projects are categorized as:

                        Roof Repairs                                                   $370,000
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                        Roof Repairs                                                   $370,000

                        Building Shell/Exterior Renovations                 $385,000

                        Heating and Ventilation                                   $210,000

                        Other Projects and Studies                              $210,000

                                    2011 Budget Total                            $1,400,000        

A review of these projects for 2011 revealed that 2 projects on Page 20, Building Shell/Exterior
Renovations, Nickel Centre Quonset Hut/Building Shell for $15,000 in 2011 and also in 2012 for repair of
doors, vents and corroding steel panels could be postponed. This building is occupied by a charitable
organization and could potentially be declared surplus in the future.

Staff are proposing that these funds ($30,000) be re-allocated to the Black Lake Public Works Depot,
mechanical HVAC Project (Page 21) currently scheduled for 2012. Seeing that the Family Health Team is
now located in the facility, this work should be undertaken sooner than later.

Having recently purchased 1160 Lorne Street, staff have also postponed repairs and maintenance
scheduled for 2011 at the St. Clair depot until future requirements for this facility has been analyzed.

It should also be noted that from the Tangible Capital Asset data, $3.9 million per year is required to reach
facility sustainability.  The 2011 Capital Envelope is $1.4 million.
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